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By email:  
 
 
Tēnā koe  

Request under the Official Information Act 1982 

Thank you for your email of 24 March 2025, requesting the following information from Te Pūkenga – 
New Zealand Institute of Skills and Technology (Te Pūkenga): 

Could I please get the total number of students studying any type of teaching qualification, 
broken down by the stage of study (e.g. first year, second year, third year, post-grad)? 

And could I get data for this for semester one every year from 2019-2025? 

You kindly clarified your request with our national office media team to those ākonga (students) 
studying Early Childhood Education, Primary and Secondary teaching qualifications. 

This letter provides a formal decision on your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA).  

Background 

Te Pūkenga was established on 1 April 2020. At this time all 16 Institutes of Technology and 
Polytechnics (ITPs) were made subsidiaries of Te Pūkenga. Since then, the ITP subsidiaries and more 
than eight Industry Training Organisations (ITOs) dissolved as separate legal entities to officially 
become part of Te Pūkenga. As at 1 January 2023, Te Pūkenga became one entity, with the former 
ITPs and ITOs operating as ‘business divisions’ of Te Pūkenga. As you will know Te Pūkenga is now in 
the process of disestablishment. 

For completeness, we provide a table, attached as Appendix One, listing Te Pūkenga teaching 
qualifications within the scope of your clarified request (by product code, product title, qualification 
code, and qualification title). Whilst you will see some duplication in titles, we have included the full 
list with unique codes to indicate the number of programmes to which the data provided applies.  
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